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Introduction

On September 22, 2003, the NTWG received a request from BPWG to review and investigate the appropriateness of the current loop specification and its application related to Type A Loop, namely type A1 and A5.

Specifically, BPWG requested the following:

1. With regard to A1 loops in excess of  5.5km, the NTWG is requested to verify the correct application of metallic loop design rules and to determine if long, unloaded A1 loops are an acceptable product of these rules.

2. With regard to A5 loops, the current specification limits the loop length to approximately 5.5km dependent upon the mixed cable gauges.  However, with the advancement of xDSL technology, longer loops can be supported.  Accordingly, LECs require an additional option - an unloaded, metallic facility with less stringent parameters. 

Status of NTWG Discussion 

NTWG discussed the above requests on two occasions during 2003, one of which was participated by the members of the BPWG.  The primary purpose of the meeting was to obtain clarifications from the BPWG regarding its request.  It was agreed that NTWG will review the A loop specifications and respond to BPWG and members of the NTWG were invited to submit contributions to address the above issues.

On January 27, TELUS submitted a contribution expressing their views related to the provisioning of A1 loops as well as the modification of the current A5 loop specification or developing a variant.  

Bell Canada’s Proposal

Based on Bell Canada’s understanding of the nature of the BPWG requests, Bell Canada had undertaken a review of the loop specifications and its internal processes.  The following provides Bell Canada’s comments and proposals  

With respect to A1 loops:

Bell Canada concludes that the current A1 loop specification is technically adequate.  However, Bell Canada is prepared to review its loop selection and provisioning processes for unbundled A1 loops to ensure that when A1 loops are ordered, loaded loops will be assigned for areas that should be served by loaded pair.  

With respect to A5 loops:

Bell Canada understands that some LECs require A5 loops that may exceed 4.5 to 5.5 km to accommodate various xDSL technologies (e.g. G.shdsl) and vendor equipment.  Bell Canada shares the same concerns as expressed by TELUS in its Jan 27th, 2003 contribution.

Specifically, Bell Canada does not believe that creating new sub-loop types would be the practical solution due to the ongoing technology evolution and the constant performance improvement of xDSL products.

However, Bell Canada would be willing, in its ILEC’s serving territory, to provide a modified “A5” loop specification, removing the db loss and resistance parameters in the current specification, in order to eliminate the loop length limitation.  

Conclusion

Bell Canada will undertake a review of the existing A1 unbundled loop provisioning process such that long A1 loops will be loaded.  

Bell Canada proposes the use of a modified A5 specification such that the current loop limitation will be removed.  

